
 

Caldor Fire Recovery Operations Center 

 

TO:  The Honorable Board of Supervisors   

FROM: Carla Hass 

DATE: May 2, 2022 

RE:  Caldor Recovery update  

Please accept this memo as a weekly update to the activities surrounding the County of El 
Dorado’s recovery from the Caldor Fire as managed by the Recovery Operations Center’s (ROC) 
co-directors Sgt. Moke Auwae and me.  

Environmental Management   

Alternate Program 

• 29 applications & 29 work plans submitted  
• 26 work plans approved 
• 17 properties cleaned and sampled 
• Nine parcels submitted completion reports 
• Eight Parcels have completed the Alternate program 

 
Alternate Program completion date extended to April 15, 2022, a final extension letter will be 
sent to the contractors to inform them that June 1, 2022 is the final completion date. 

Public Program 

• 274 completed Full ROE final sign off 
• 69 Tree only final sign off 
• Two of three Special Inclusion requests accepted by FEMA (awaiting decision on Post 

Office) 
• 96% of all qualifying properties have been cleaned of debris (570) 
• 88% of soil samples have been approved (522) 
• 44% of tree felling complete (13,720) 
• 60% of parcels w completed tree felling (393) 



• 328 parcels returned to owners (fully cleaned of debris and soil, hazard trees felled and 
erosion control in place if needed) 
 
 

Abatements: 

• Six correction orders were signed, notarized, and recorded 
• One abatement property has completed an ROE and has been accepted into the State 

Debris program. 
 
Land Use  
 

• Fee Waivers Statistics 
o 42 Received 
o 34 Approved 
o 8 In process 
o 32 Insured 
o 9 Uninsured (some are insured for rebuild but not TRV) 

• Sierra-At-Tahoe's permanent maintenance building rebuild permit application has not 
been submitted  

o The maintenance building construction schedule shows the permit application 
date of April 15, 2022.   

o The Building Department sent an email to Sierra-At-Tahoe's General Manager 
expressing concern about the delays. 

• The Building Department has had the following Caldor Fire permit activity 
o Replacement home permits  - eight pending applications 
o Grading/Retaining Walls permits - two pending applications 
o Electric permits - seven issued permits    
o RV permits - nine issued permits and one pending application 

 
• Encroachment Permits for PG&E's powerline undergrounding in Grizzly Flats have been 

issued.  
o Seven permits were requested and rolled into 1 all-encompassing permit.  

 
• PG&E will break ground on May 15th and subsequent work will commence on May 18th 

and then June 30th. 
 
 

Health and Human Services Agency 

• Caldor Staffing Update 
o Housing Social Worker began April 25th 
o Mental Health Worker accepted the employment offer and is in the background 

process 
• Disaster Case Management update 



o Salvation Army DCM Staff have been fully trained, are developing their process 
for conducting intakes this week and some of next, and plans are to begin 
triaging Survivors next week.  
 

 
 

 

 

 


